
Village of Bloomfield Board of Trustees Meeting of December 30, 2014 

Present were Mayor Mark Falsone, Trustees Francis Coleman, Dave Conklin, Scott Kimball, Clayton Barnard and 
DPW Supervisor Brian Rayburn.   
 
The meeting was opened at 5:30 p.m. with the pledge to the flag. 
 
5:30 Privilege of the floor: none 
 
Minutes:  the minutes of the November meeting were accepted as submitted. 
 
Mayor’s report:   
1. Budget schedule reminder with draft ready in February  
2. Annual watershed report was submitted – no violations or changes 
 
Clerk’s report: 
1. Board reviewed monthly financial statements for November. 
2. Abstract #7 (vouchers 212-250, HG22) was audited and approved in the following amounts: general fund 
$19,454.42, water fund $7,983.26, sewer fund $9,028.15, sewer capital Fund $8225.00 and trust and agency 
$9,055.89. The clerk and public works supervisor declared that all services have been rendered and all goods 
have been received. Trustee Barnard motioned, Trustee Coleman seconded and it was unanimously carried to 
pay the bills as presented. 
3. The re-levy of village taxes onto the Town/County role is the second lowest in the county. 
4.  Reported on the Williamson Law Book workshop for the upcoming improvements to the accounting and 
payroll software. 
5. Reported on the GFOA workshop where the Village of Bloomfield was one of only two or three municipalities 
in attendance with a written fund balance policy.  Tax cap conflicts with quality service provision and fund 
balance changes were discussed.  State audits were also discussed and it was noted that 3 trustees should be 
signing the vouchers as opposed to the current policy of 1 trustee signing. 
 
CEO report: the board received and reviewed the monthly report.  There were no questions or concerns 
 
Public works report: Brian reported 
1. Received reimbursement from FEMA for damages in the May storm. The Feds portion was 75% of the total 
costs submitted, with the remaining 25% still due from NYS. 
2. Met with Chatfield Engineers to discuss portions of phase 2 of the sewer plant project. Phase 1 construction 
work has not started yet. 
3. The drainage project at the antique depot is completed and appears to be working great. Final blacktopping 
will be done in the spring. 
4. Delivery of a new dump truck is expected in the end of January. The old truck is being advertised for sealed 
bid sale to try to sell for more than the trade- in allowance of $15,000. A classified ad will be run for a week. 
5. The crosswalk signs on Oakmount Avenue have been installed. Striping will take place in the spring. 
6. Canandaigua has received their new sewer truck. The sale of the old truck will be negotiated when they put 
their new truck in service. 
7. Survey work on Park Place has been completed and the design drawings are being drafted now. 
8. LED sign replacement for the current sign at CNB will be researched for next month. 
 
6:00 Public hearing for proposed local laws #3 and 4: reading of the legal notice was waived.  There was no one 
from the public in attendance and no written or phone comments were received.   
 
Local Law #3 of 2014 to amend the official zoning map.  The map was prepared by Terry Saxby of Ontario County 
Planning with input from the CEO, clerk and planning board.  It was also reviewed and approved by Ontario 
County Planning Board.  The board reviewed part 2 of the SEQR.   Mayor Falsone moved and Trustee Conklin 
seconded a negative declaration of environmental impact as the result of the adoption of Local Law #4 of 2014 
to update the official zoning map.  The roll call vote was: Trustee Barnard – yes, Trustee Coleman – yes, Trustee 
Conklin – yes, Trustee Kimball –yes and Mayor Falsone – yes and the motion was adopted.  Trustee Conklin 
moved and Trustee Kimball seconded the adoption of Local Law #4 of 2014 to update and amend the official 
zoning map.  The roll call vote was: Trustee Barnard – yes, Trustee Coleman – yes, Trustee Conklin – yes, Trustee 
Kimball –yes and Mayor Falsone – yes and the motion was adopted.   
 
Local Law #4 – amendment of the zoning law regulating signs.  The law was reviewed by Ontario County 
Planning and the village was commended for streamlining the sign review process.  A minor clarification relating 
to the review of non-conforming signs was incorporated into this draft of th e law as recommended by County 
Planning.  The board reviewed part 2 of the SEQR.  Trustee Barnard moved and Trustee Kimball seconded a 



negative declaration of environmental impact as the result of the adoption of Local Law #3 of 2014 regulating 
signs.  The roll call vote was: Trustee Barnard – yes, Trustee Coleman – yes, Trustee Conklin – yes, Trustee 
Kimball –yes and Mayor Falsone – yes and the motion was adopted.  Trustee Barnard moved and Trustee 
Kimball seconded the adoption of Local Law #3 of 2014 regulating signs.  The roll call vote was: Trustee Barnard 
– yes, Trustee Coleman – yes, Trustee Conklin – yes, Trustee Kimball –yes and Mayor Falsone – yes and the 
motion was adopted.   
 
The public hearing was closed at 6:40 p.m. 
 
Standing committees/Special Committees:  no reports 
 
Unfinished business: none 
 
New business:  
1. Election: Mayor Falsone motioned, Trustee Coleman seconded and it was unanimously carried that pursuant 
to election law ~15-118(3) there will not be a village registration day for the March 2015 election, and further 
that the polling place will be 12 Main St. from 12 p.m. until 9 p.m.  
2. Records Disaster Recovery Plan – the plan addresses paper records only and was drafted from a model 
provided by the NYS Education Dept.   Mayor Falsone motioned, Trustee Coleman seconded and it was 
unanimously carried to approve the records disaster recovery plan as presented.  The plan copies will be stored 
off-site by each of the trustees with additional copies at the WWTP, home of the clerk, and at 12 Main St. 
 
Adjournment:  The January meeting will be on the fourth Wednesday, Jan 28.  Mayor Falsone motioned, Trustee 
Barnard seconded and it was unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 6:40 p.m.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Kathleen Conradt 
Clerk/treasurer 
 
 
 


